
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 02/07/2015 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the December meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $3999.19   
 
Should cover the budget for 2015.   
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray suggested that we apply fertilizer to the field this year, as well as the planned rolling 
in April.  He will investigate pricing for this. 
 
Henry Bohe suggested we do a second field rolling in September.  Buddy Harlan 
volunteered the use of his 900 pound roller and 4-wheeler for this. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey was not present. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike Denest was not present, but has emailed the Newsletter and will be mailing the 
remaining copies next Monday.  . 

 
 
Old Business 

• Special thanks to Jorgen Pedersen for donating $40 to the club's general fund 
• Ray Crowley inquired about the Solar Panel project, which Leif reported is still planned. 

  
New Business 
 We finalized some event dates for 2015:  

• February 14th:  Valentine's Lunch at 1PM at Dutchway sponsored by Bill Losey 
• June 13th:  Buy and Fly Tailgate sale sponsored by Mike Denest 
• October 10th:  Octoberfest sponsored by Mike Denest 

 
Alvin suggested that our club investigate getting money from the AMA for field 
improvement, as they have a program that can provide up to $4000 for this.  Leif will 
look into this for next year. 

 
 



 
 
 
New Business (continued) 

Other new business: 
• There was some discussion of additional special interest events that could be 

done.  Pete Jones suggested occasional Hot Dog nights, with possibly a 
feature special interest for each night, and funded by donations.   

 
 
New Members 

 
There were no prospective members present waiting for a membership vote: 
 

 
50/50 
 Richard Jenkins won $31 in the 50/50 raffle and donated $11 back to the club 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
Jorgen Pedersen showed a forward-swept flying wing that he designed himself.  He has been 

having some brown-out issues with the radio system, and has recently moved to a Hitec 
receiver in hopes that this will eliminate the issues.  He reports that this wing reaches 
almost 100 miles per hour. 
 

The meeting was closed at around 10:00 AM  
 

Next Meeting 
Saturday, April 11th at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


